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The book of condolence will be in the entrance hall for members of the 

community to sign until 5pm on Sunday 18th September.   

The Civic Service for the Queen will be held at 2pm on Sunday 18th    

September at St Oswald’s. Everyone is welcome.  Some portraits,     

prayers and poems by the children will be on display in church from    

Saturday.  Church will be open 11am-4pm 

School will be closed on Monday 19th September to mark the bank holi-

day for the Queen’s funeral. 

 

“Each day is a new beginning, I know that the only way to live my life is 

to try to do what is right, to take the long view, to give of my best in all 

that the day brings, and to put my trust in God.” 

Queen Elizabeth II 
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Reception Parents Meeting 

We continue to be impressed by how quickly our new 

reception children have settled into their first full time 

week of school. Our meeting for Reception parents is now 

2:15pm on Wednesday 21st September. We look forward 

to seeing you there.   

Teddy Bears 

Our next session is on 22nd September and features a 

story telling experience!   

Amazon Smile 

Did you know that money from 

your online purchases can go 

directly to school. Our PTA 

have made a short video with 

more information which can be 

found on the PTA section of our 

website.  

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

School and St Oswald’s Church will be hosting a Macmillan 

coffee morning on 

Friday 30th 

September. Please 

come along and join us 

in the school hall 

10am—11:30am. 

Underwear  

Our stocks of spare underwear for children are very low. If 
you are throwing away any underwear (age 4-9) which is 
still in good condition, please consider donating it to 
school.  Many thanks.  

 

Water Bottles 

Water Bottles are now back in stock. Make a 
payment of £1.50 on ParentPay and we will 
deliver the bottle to your child’s classroom. 

Uniform 

You can now drop off any old uniform 

which is still in good condition at our 

new uniform drop off point  just inside 

the front gate to school. 

Reading Challenges 

Our Patron of Reading, Mrs Winward, 

has launched our new reading challenges. Mrs Wood has  

e-mailed parents with further information and we look 

forward to receiving our first set of reviews.  

Help Needed! 

We have a new summer house which will become our 

outdoor reading den. It is in flatpack form and we would 

like to put it together on Wednesday 21st September. If 

you could spare a short time to help after dropping 

children off we would be most grateful. 

Dates 

Monday 19th September—School Closed—Bank holiday 

for the Queen’s funeral.  

Wednesday 21st September  - Reception Parent’s Meeting 

2:15pm 

Wednesday 28th September  - Year 1 visit to Cheshire 

Ploughing Match 

Friday 30th September  - Year 5 Singfest rehearsal  at HCCS 

Monday 3rd and Tuesday 4th October—Y6 Bikeability 

Friday 7th October—Harvest  

W/B 17th October—Parent Consultation phone calls. 

Wednesday 19th October—Y4 Bikeability 

Tuesday 22nd November—Whole school visit to Chester 

zoo. 
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Holiday Request 

Please be aware, we cannot authorise holidays during 

term time.  Despite being an academy, Cheshire East are 

still responsible for monitoring attendance and they  

ensure that we follow the correct procedures and report 

all periods of unauthorised absences of five days or more 

(ten sessions).  Cheshire East then decide whether to 

administer a fixed penalty fine.  This does not come to the 

school but to the local authority.  Click on the image to 

find out more. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Income Related Free School Meals 

If your child is in receipt of income related free school 

meals, they are automatically eligible for the Household 

Support Fund.  Last year, eligible families received 

supermarket vouchers, utility vouchers and access to free 

holiday clubs. 

You can claim free school meals for each child who attends 

school in Cheshire East if you receive one of these 

benefits: 

• Universal Credit with no earned income or with net 

monthly earnings less than £616.67 

• Income Support 

• Income based Jobseeker's Allowance 

• Income related Employment Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and 

Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit  - as long as you have a yearly 

household income of less than £16,190 (as assessed 

by HM Revenue and Customs) and do not get 

Working Tax Credit 

• Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for 4 weeks after 

you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit) 

We suggest you do make a claim for free school meals 

even if your child is in Reception or Key Stage 1 as the 

school can claim additional funding (pupil premium).  This 

can be used to cover the cost of your child’s trips and 

residentials. 

To apply click on the image below. 

 

https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/council_and_democracy/council_information/coronavirus/covid-winter-grant-scheme.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/council_and_democracy/council_information/coronavirus/covid-winter-grant-scheme.aspx
http://www.breretonprimaryschool.org.uk/uploads/156/files/taking-children-on-holiday-during-term-time-amended-sep-16.pdf
https://synergyweb.cheshireeast.gov.uk/Website/Enquiries/Citizen/FreeSchoolMeals.aspx
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The John Holford Charity can support families with 

uniform costs etc.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visyon 

Visyon offer support to young people and parents.  If you 

would be interested in finding out more about their 

services, please speak to Mrs McLean.   

http://johnholfordcharity.org/
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